



Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

July 31, 2024

Dear Parents,

Hopefully, your summer is full of fun and family time. We are excited to have you back for our Greek School Program. Reverend Father Dimitrios Lee, the Parish Council and the Greek School staff are busy planning for the next chapter in our program. We are so thankful you are taking the time and effort to educate your child/children in our Greek language and culture.

After 27 years as a teacher and 12 years as a director, we wish to acknowledge the loving dedication of Mrs. Vivian Kambanis. She served our Greek Language Ministry with distinguish and honor, building our program and supporting our youth.

This year we wish to welcome our new director, Mrs. Eleni Athanasakis, who has been a teacher of our program for 13 years. She has worked closely with Mrs. Vivian and will carry the torch forward to further the work of our language ministry. Please join me in warmly welcoming her into the new leadership role.

Our Greek School program will resume on Monday, September 16th at 4:45 p.m. At 5:00 p.m, we invite the parents to meet with us for a brief meeting in the ballroom. At 6:00 p.m. the children will come downstairs for the blessing and join us for pizza and refreshments.

Enclosed you will find the 2024-2025 Registration Form and an outline of the school's tuition structure for enrolling in our school. Please complete the Registration Form and return it with appropriate payment to the church office. **No child will be admitted into class without being registered.**

Early Enrollment this year will save you \$100! Enroll by August 31st to claim the special price. Please see attached Tuition Schedule 2024-2025 for payment information and how to make your payment online.

Enrolling after August 31, 2024, will cost \$900 (one child) for stewards and \$1000 (one child) for non-stewards.

As in past years, the teaching staff supported by the entire Saints Constantine and Helen community will do everything possible to continue to foster a ministry which proves to be enjoyable and rewarding for both the students and parents.

**Class time hours are Monday 4:45 p.m. - 6:45 p.m. **

Below are some suggestions in which parents can help with their children:

BRING YOUR CHILDREN ON TIME. We have only a few hours of Greek Language every week. Late arrivals are disruptive and disrespectful to the teachers. **Class Begins Promptly at 4:45 p.m. and ends at 6:45 p.m.** Please make sure that you pick up your child on time.

SPEAK GREEK AT HOME. Speaking Greek at home is one of the most important and effective ways to teach Greek to our children. Please do so if you can and try to use the vocabulary from your child's lessons. Two hours a week at school is not enough time to teach conversational skills.





Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

MAKE SURE YOUR CHILD DOES THE HOMEWORK. Too many students come to class unprepared. Homework is an important part of the learning process. If you do not understand the homework assignment, please call the teacher.

STAY IN TOUCH WITH YOUR CHILD'S TEACHER. It is important for your child's progress that you, as parents, have regular meetings during the year with his/her teacher. The teachers will be more than willing to explain everything concerning your child's Greek studies.

SUPPORT SCHOOL ACTIVITIES AND VOLUNTEER. In addition to the educational curriculum, the Greek School Program offers academic and social activities to enrich our children's overall learning experience. As our school continues to grow, we welcome parental volunteer involvement. We look forward to having your assistance as classroom parents, participation in the various school celebrations and all fundraising activities. Funds raised will be used in many different ways: purchasing educational books, sponsoring functions for our students and making philanthropic donations.

We thank you for your support and we look forward to your continuing efforts and contributions to our school's activities.

Best wishes for a fun and rewarding new school year,

Father Dimitrios Lee Eleni Athanasakis
Father Dimitrios Lee, Presiding Priest Eleni Athanasakis, Director
Greek School Program of Sts. Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church of Washington, D.C.

Αγαπητοί γονείς,

Ελπίζουμε πως περνάτε ένα υπέροχο και διασκεδαστικό καλοκαίρι με την οικογένεια σας. Σας περιμένουμε να επιστρέψετε στο Ελληνικό Σχολείο μας με ενθουσιασμό. Το Ενοριακό Συμβούλιο, ο Πατέρας Δημήτριος Λι και το εκπαιδευτικό προσωπικό του σχολείου ετοιμάζονται για το επόμενο κεφάλαιο του προγράμματος μας. Είμαστε τόσο ευγνώμων που αφιερώνετε το χρόνο σας και προσπαθείτε να εκπαιδεύσετε στα παιδιά σας την ελληνική γλώσσα και κουλτούρα.

Μετά από 27 χρόνια ως δασκάλα και 12 χρόνια ως διευθύντρια, θα θέλαμε να αναγνωρίσουμε την αφοσίωση, που με τόση αγάπη πρόσφερε, στη διδασκαλία της ελληνικής γλώσσας στο σχολείο μας η κυρία Ιφιγένεια Καμπανή. Υπηρέτησε το ελληνικό σχολείο μας με μεγάλο σεβασμό και αστείρευτη αγάπη οργανώνοντας κατάλληλα το πρόγραμμα και υποστηρίζοντας τα νέα παιδιά.

Φέτος θέλουμε να καλωσορίσουμε την καινούργια διευθύντρια, Ελένη Αθανασάκη, η οποία έχει διδάξει στο πρόγραμμα του σχολείου μας τα περασμένα 13 χρόνια. Έχει δουλέψει κοντά στην κυρία Καμπανή και θα συνεχίσει τον αγώνα για τη διδασκαλία της ελληνικής γλώσσας στο σχολείο μας. Ας την καλωσορίσουμε μαζί στον καινούργιο της ρόλο ως διευθύντρια.

Την επόμενη ημέρα, Δευτέρα 16 Σεπτεμβρίου στις 4:45 μ.μ. ξεκινά το Ελληνικό Σχολικό μας Πρόγραμμα. Στις 5:00 μ.μ. προσκαλούμε τους γονείς να συναντηθούν για μια σύντομη συνάντηση στη μεγάλη αίθουσα. Στις 6:00 μ.μ. τα παιδιά θα βρεθούν μαζί μας για τον Αγιασμό και κατόπιν πίτσα και αναψυκτικά.





Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

Εσωκλείεται η φόρμα 2024-2025 εγγραφής και ο αναλυτικός πίνακας των διδάκτρων που θα πρέπει να καταβληθούν για την εγγραφή στο σχολείο μας. Παρακαλώ αφού τη συμπληρώσετε, να την επιστρέψετε μαζί με όλα τα δικαιολογητικά και το ανάλογο ποσό πληρωμής στο γραφείο της εκκλησίας. Κανένας μαθητής δεν θα γίνει δεκτός σε τάξη χωρίς προηγουμένως να έχει πραγματοποιηθεί η εγγραφή του στο σχολείο.

Η πρόωρη εγγραφή $\underline{\theta \alpha}$ σας κάνει να εξοικονομήσετε \$100.00 . Εγγραφείτε έως τις 31 Αυγούστου για να διεκδικήσετε την ειδική τιμή.

Η εγγραφή μετά τις 31 Αυγούστου θα κοστίσει \$900.00 για τα εγγεγραμμένα μέλη και \$1000 για τα μη εγγεγραμμένα μέλη.

Όπως συμβαίνει τα τελευταία χρόνια, το εκπαιδευτικό προσωπικό, που υποστηρίζεται από το σύνολο της κοινότητας των Αγίων Κωνσταντίνου και Ελένης, θα κάνει ότι είναι δυνατόν για να υλοποιήσει ένα πρόγραμμα ευχάριστο που θα ανταμείψει μαθητές και πως, και ανταποδοτικό τόσο για τους μαθητές όσο και για τους γονείς.

Προγραμματισμένες ώρες διδασκαλίας: Δευτέρα: 4:45 μμ.-6:45 μμ.

Ακολουθούν κάποιες χρήσιμες συμβουλές για τους γονείς και τους μαθητές:

ΠΑΡΑΚΑΛΕΙΣΤΕ ΝΑ ΕΡΧΕΣΤΕ ΕΓΚΑΙΡΑ ΣΤΟ ΣΧΟΛΕΙΟ: Το ελληνικό σχολείο λειτουργεί λίγες ώρες κάθε εβδομάδα. Αργοπορημένη προσέλευση διαταράσσει την ομαλή ροή του μαθήματος και συνιστά ασέβεια προς τους εκπαιδευτικούς. Το μάθημα αρχίζει ακριβώς στις 4:45 μμ. Επίσης, βεβαιωθείτε ότι παραλαμβάνετε το παιδί σας στην ώρα του.

ΜΙΛΑΤΕ ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΑ ΣΤΟ ΣΠΙΤΙ: Ένας από τους πιο σημαντικούς και αποτελεσματικούς τρόπους για να διδάξετε ελληνικά στο παιδί σας είναι να μιλάτε ελληνικά στο σπίτι. Προσπαθήστε να χρησιμοποιείτε λεξιλόγιο που το παιδί μαθαίνει στο μάθημα. Δύο σχολικές ώρες την εβδομάδα δεν είναι επαρκής χρόνος για τη διδασκαλία της δεξιότητας παραγωγής προφορικού λόγου.

ΒΕΒΑΙΩΘΕΙΤΕ ΟΤΙ ΤΟ ΠΑΙΔΙ ΣΑΣ ΚΑΝΕΙ ΤΗΝ ΕΡΓΑΣΙΑ ΤΟΥ: Πολλοί μαθητές έρχονται απροετοίμαστοι στην τάξη. Η κατ΄οίκον εργασία είναι σημαντικό μέρος της μαθησιακής διαδικασίας. Αν έχετε απορίες σχετικά με την εργασία, παρακαλώ επικοινωνήστε με το δάσκαλο του παιδιού σας.

ΚΡΑΤΗΣΤΕ ΕΠΑΦΗ ΜΕ ΤΟ ΔΑΣΚΑΛΟ ΤΟΥ ΠΑΙΔΙΟΥ ΣΑΣ: Είναι σημαντικό για την πρόοδο του παιδιού σας να έχετε ως γονείς τακτικές συναντήσεις κατά τη διάρκεια της σχολικής χρονιάς με το δάσκαλο του παιδιού σας. Οι δάσκαλοι είναι πάντα πρόθυμοι να εξηγήσουν οτιδήποτε σχετικό με το μάθημα και όποια απορία έχετε.

ΕΝΙΣΧΥΣΤΕ ΤΙΣ ΔΡΑΣΤΗΡΙΟΤΗΤΕΣ ΤΟΥ ΣΧΟΛΕΙΟΥ ΚΑΙ ΠΡΟΣΦΕΡΕΤΕ ΕΘΕΛΟΝΤΙΚΗ

ΕΡΓΑΣΙΑ: Πέρα από το εκπαιδευτικό πρόγραμμα, το Ελληνικό σχολείο προσφέρει εκπαιδευτικές και κοινωνικές δραστηριότητες για τον εμπλουτισμό της συνολικής μαθησιακής εμπειρίας των παιδιών. Καθώς το σχολείο μας συνεχίζει να μεγαλώνει, η συμμετοχή των γονιών είναι ευπρόσδεκτη και αναγκαία. Έχουμε ανάγκη από μητέρες και πατερες που θα είναι υπεύθυνη για την κάθε τάξη. Χρειαζόμαστε γονείς που θα βοηθήσουν στις διάφορες σχολικές γιορτές και εκτιμούμε κάθε χρηματική δωρεά. Τα παιδιά μαθαίνουν από το παράδειγμα μας. Παρακαλούμε για τη συμμετοχή σας.

ας ευχαριστούμε για την υποστήριξη σας και προσβλέπουμε στις συνεχείς προσπάθειες σας και τη συμμετοχή σας στις δραστηριότητες του σχολείου. Έχετε τις θερμότερες ευχές μας για μια εποικοδομητική νέα σχολική χρονιά.





Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

Greek School Program - Tuition Schedule 2024-2025

Saints Constantine & Helen, WDC **Stewards - In Good Standing					
Number of Children per Family	1	2	3	4	5
Tuition paid on or before 08/31/24	\$800.00	\$1200.00	\$1600.00	\$2000.00	\$2400.00
Tuition paid after 08/31/24	\$900.00	\$1300.00	\$1700.00	\$2100.00	\$2500.00
Saints Constantine & Helen, WDC					
Non-Stewards					
Number of Children per Family	1	2	3	4	5
Tuition paid on or before 08/31/24	\$900.00	\$1300.00	\$1700.00	\$2100.00	\$2500.00
Tuition paid after 08/31/24	\$1000.00	\$1400.00	\$1800.00	\$2200.00	\$2600.00

PLEASE READ THE INSTRUCTIONS BELOW VERY CAREFULLY!

- Payment & Registration Forms: Full payment is required at the time of registration. Please register by 8/31/24, to receive the discounted price. Tuition payments made AFTER 8/31/24 will not receive the discount.
 - Payment may be made by cash, check, or credit card. No child will be admitted into class without being registered and fully paid. **Stewards In Good Standing: Stewards must have met their stewardship pledge in full for 2023 & 2024, to be considered in good standing. If you wish to pay by credit card, please call the church office directly at (240) 389-1366, ext. 2, or visit our web site at www.schgoc.org and click on "Give". From the drop-down menu select "other donations," then click on "Greek School Program." Enter the amount you wish to pay and click "Donate with PayPal" or "Donate with a Debit or Credit Card." Click on "write a note (optional)" and type in "Greek School Tuition." Please pay by 08/31/24, to receive the discounted price.
- <u>Tuition Refund Policy:</u> : All registration cancellations must be submitted in writing to the church office of Saints Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church of Washington, DC, on or before October 7, 2024. **Tuition will not be refunded after October 7, 2024.**
- <u>Dismissal/Late Pick Up Fee</u> There will be a late pick-up fee assessed if your child is not picked up promptly at dismissal time. Families will be charged \$5.00 for every five minutes past the dismissal time. **Please do not be late!**





Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

Greek Language Ministry--Registration Form 2024-2025

First Day of Class: Monday, September 16, 2024 - 4:45-6:45pm

***IMPORTANT: Please return this form with your payment to the Church Office on or before 08/31/24, to receive the discounted price. Children will not be admitted into class without being registered!

•	Family Last Name:
•	Mother's Name:
	Father's Name:
	Home Address:
•	Home Telephone Number:
	Mother's Cell Number:
	Mother's E-mail address:
•	Father's Cell Number:
	Father's E-mail address:

Child's First Name	Baptismal	Name day	Date of	<u>Grade</u>	<u>Allergies</u>
	<u>Name</u>	Celebrated (Date)	<u>Birth</u>		





Reverend Father Dimitrios J. Lee, Presiding Priest

EMERGENCY INFORMATION:
Contact Name and Telephone #:
Physician's Name and Telephone #:
ATTENDANCE: Students should report to class five (5) minutes before class begins. This will allow each student enough time to prepare and set up for their class.
BRING YOUR CHILDREN ON TIME: We only have a few hours of Greek School every week. Late arrivals are disruptive and disrespectful to the teachers and students. Please be in class by 4:45p.m. This is crucial for all students. All children must be picked up at dismissal time. Families will be charged \$5 for every five minutes of being late.
DISCIPLINE: Students are not allowed to fight, misbehave in class, or show disrespect to the teachers or their peers. Students engaging in such activities will be warned and their parents will be notified verbally and in writing immediately. The next violation of conduct will result in the child being suspended. The Director will review this violation for expulsion from the Greek School Program.
I hereby grant permission for my child to take part in all activities sponsored by the Greek School Program. I hereby release Saints Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church of Washington, DC, the Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America, their representatives, chaperones, clergy, agents, servants and employees from any and all liability, claims, demands, actions, and causes of action, of whatsoever kind or nature, arising out of or related to any loss, damage or bodily injury that may be sustained by my child or property of any them in whatsoever manner occurring at any time in connection with any activity of Saints Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church of Washington, DC & the Greek School Program, including travel.
PARENT SIGNATURE: DATE:

Method of payment:CashCheck#Credit Card
Total amount: Date Received: